
 

2 8  M A R C H  2 0 2 2  -  N O  4  

Create your future 

RESPECT    ACHIEVEMENT    RESPONSIBILITY    ENJOYMENT 
Together, we engage, educate and celebrate excellence, developing students who are respectful and responsible 

 

Senior  Campus, 19-33 Civic Dve, Epping 3076     Ph: 9409 8222     

Middle Years Campus, 9-25 Moorhead Dve, Mill Park 3082    Ph:  9407 9700    

Email: mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au 

College Principal’s Report 
School feedback 
As we begin a new school year, we are seeking input from you our community in regards to 
student agency conferences, information nights and college wide seminars. There is also an 
opportunity at the end of the survey for you to give us any other feedback. This survey is 
anonymous, however you can leave your details. We thank you for taking the time to 
complete this short survey.    

  
College Athletics Day 

 

Tim Natoli 
 College Principal 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfsjbSs7Hk8tHTq8hxAzQ2w2WP9VATpZ3HMkOsVJdmo5zF0bQ/viewform


Positive Relationships 
Our Year 7 students have, in many ways, have been leading the way with respect to developing positive 
relationships with classmates and staff. This was a challenge I articulated at the beginning of the year and 
I am proud of their efforts and trust their work on this will continue.  
With recent changes to some Year 9 classes, there is a need to focus on how we build relationships 
within a new group. I would like to acknowledge the resilience of students and staff for managing this in 
the middle of a term. While it does draw on some personal energy, this effort is significant for improved 
functioning of the campus, as well as the dynamics of individual classes. Support from families, 
particularly for developing resilience of our students, is very much appreciated. 
Thanks also to families of Year 8 students who have been involved in meetings to support further growth 
around positive relationships. Relationships make the surrounding frame in our Student Engagement 
Model as they hold together so many of the things we attempt and aim for in the classroom. Strength 
shown by the family-school partnership, in the face of challenges, provides clear modelling of the 
importance of positive relationships, but also creates a surrounding frame of expectation and support for 
students.  
There is no doubt that two years of disrupted time at school has had an impact on social skills for 
students and we know this is just a reflection of the broader community. While this may appear to be 
creating some issues, our Berry Street learning helps us to understand it is just creating the natural 
opportunities, for the normal cycle of rupture and repair, that is part of the social and emotional learning 
and growth. When we have concerns about a rupture in relationships, it is natural to want to jump in and 
fix things. What is most helpful is allowing the parties in the relationship to consider their role in how the 
relationship can be repaired. Sometimes this requires introspection and empathy but allowing time or 
space and providing support for this, is an essential step for growth and the ultimate fix we all desire. 
Drama, issues, conflict, disrespect are all just rough packaging of the tricky puzzles (or unexpected gifts) 
that build the personal skills of all of those around us. We will be focusing on positive relationships during 
our 30-day challenge in term two, in order to help everyone, make the most of these unexpected gifts but 
also further build on the work that’s gone into existing positive relationships. 
 

NAPLAN 
Thanks to students and staff who have been trialing the software and systems to be used in the online roll
-out of NAPLAN testing this year. Assistant Principal Melissa Stephens, has been working hard to support 
the success of this and the part everyone is playing will help us make a smooth transition to online 
testing. If you are aware of device issues for your child, please support their involvement in NAPLAN 
testing by rectifying these prior to May this year, so they are able to benefit from this snapshot of learning 
and growth. 
 

College Athletics Carnival 
A great deal of work goes into a day like this, and I’d like to acknowledge Jordan Lewis for the 
organisation of this. The involvement by students was fabulous and the supporting work by staff helped to 
make for a great event.  
With Redleap being the winning house, I’d like to draw attention to the efforts of the students of 7H. They 
were the first group (I can recall) to have all students attend the carnival and received double attendance 
points-well done. Beyond this though, they were also prominent participants across a range of events 
during the day, which really honored our college values of enjoyment and achievement. They were 
responsible for gaining 310 points which ensured Redleap’s 230 point winning margin. 
 

Production 
Students will view "Wicked" performed by Mill Park Secondary College students during the final week of 
term: 
Year 9 students will attend on Wednesday 6 April  
Year 7 & 8 students will attend on Thursday 7 April  
This is a great opportunity for students in the audience, given our lack of opportunities to get out over the 
last two years and an important chance for our performers to further hone their skills for the night-time 
shows. This is a free event for all students. Over 350 families have already given consent to attend via 
Sentral, which is amazing. If you haven’t had the chance please do this prior to Tuesday 5 April , as 
regular classes will not be running at school for the respective, attending year levels on the day. 
NOTE: Due to COVID-19 restrictions/practices - students will be required to wear masks on the bus and 
indoors at the venue. 
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As Term 1 is now nearly over, most students have been busily preparing for assessments. For Year 11 
and 12 VCE students, these are in the form of SAC’s but 
for Year 10 students, there are tests and assignments that 
are designed to enable students to demonstrate their 
learning growth for the term. Interim reports are currently 
being written by teachers and will be available on Sentral 
in the last week of term. This is a quick indicator of effort 
and behaviour in each class as well as whether they are 
up to date or not and their attendance rate for that class. 
 
Year 10 Work Experience 
The last week of this term, Monday 4 April to Friday 8 
April, is work experience week for all Year 10 students. 
Most students have now found a workplace for that week 
and have returned their initial permission forms but there 
are several forms that need to be completed. Although 
there is a bit of paperwork, it is a great experience that I 
encourage all Year 10 students to participate in. The 
alternative is coming to school for a week of classes so 
the opportunity to do a week of work experience is 
something that all students should take on. It has not been 
able to be run for the last two years due to COVID-19 
restrictions so I am thankful to all of those businesses that 
are supporting our students. 
 
College Athletics 
Students from all year levels participated in College 
Athletics on Thursday 24 March. It was a great day for all 
and I would like to congratulate all of the students on their 
participation and enthusiasm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VET  
Vocational Education Training is an alternative type of subject to 
VCE where students gain practical hands-on experience. Some 
classes are run at Mill Park while other classes are run at 
different venues such as ONTCC. Congratulations to Lachlan 
Fazio for being the student of the week in this program in the 
field of Electrotechnology. 

 Richard Dungey 
Senior Campus 
Principal 
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Senior Campus Breakfast Club—Every Friday morning from 8am  

Between Block 1&2 

 Richard Dungey 
Senior Campus 
Principal 
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College Report 

Bachelor of Communication Design RMIT—Top Designs – Shortlisted 
– 2022 Top Designs Exhibition 
 
Congratulations to Irish Villegas, whose folio of work was shortlisted for the 
2022 TOP DESIGNS Exhibition. Top Designs is an annual exhibition at 
Melbourne Museum presenting work created by students who achieved A, 
A+ in a range of subjects including Visual Communication Design. Top 
Designs 2022 opens on Saturday 2 April 2022 until Sunday 10 July 2022. 
Irish Villegas achieved outstanding results in Visual Communication 
Design and her folio based on book illustration and logo branding for her 
fictious book publishing company ‘Harmony Week’ was shortlisted, for the 
exhibition. Her work is currently on display at the Mill Park Secondary 
College – Senior Campus Library.  
 
Irish is currently studying a Bachelor of Communication Design at RMIT.  
She is ambitious and passionate about a future in the design industry as 
an Art director, Book Illustrator/Digital Designer. She has always enjoyed 
the visual arts subjects at Mill Park Secondary College from Year 7 to 12. 
In 2021, she successfully completed three visual arts subjects’ including 
VCE Media, VCE Visual Communication Design and Studio Arts. During the challenging VCE year, she 
experienced many new ways of expressing her ideas and creativity. “I loved discovering things that I 

thought I would be interested in. I enjoyed the process and 
now have a new appreciation of the professions. It was a self-
growth year, and it was also therapeutic, which helped me to 
be grounded and encouraged me to pursue my interests. I 
really enjoyed Visual Communication Design all throughout 
the year and it was exciting to how my ideas developed and 
the final presentation at end of the folio. 
I also loved painting in Studio Arts and the analysis of 
artwork, gave me an insight of the artwork and when I go to 
exhibitions, I have a different appreciation of artwork. I found 
Media to be very challenging and when I was working in 
collaboration with the actors and film crew, I found it to be a 
lot of fun too”. 
 

“My advice for current Year 12s, is when you get homework, just do it on 
the night you get it because it’s going to accumulate and can get out of 
hand. Ask for lots of feedback, communicate with your teacher, so that 
they know specifically what areas you need help with. Mill Park Secondary 
College teachers are excellent and very understanding and supportive. 
VCE won’t be as difficult as you first might think. Show your teachers your 
enthusiasm and do the assigned work”. 
 
“Although I completed my VCE during lockdown/remote learning and I 
missed some opportunities, I was able to achieve a lot. I was also able to 
do a lot of inner focus and look at online materials to inspire me to do my 
work. I am also grateful for the immense emotional support I was given and 
that got me through. I was able to achieve the MPSC Visual Arts award for 
2022 and the top of Study score for Visual Communication Design. I am very grateful to my VCE visual 

arts teachers and that the subjects were offered 
at the Mill Park Secondary College, as this gave 
me the opportunity to not only develop my skills 
and knowledge but also to achieve my goals. It 
has also given me the confidence to do 
commissioned work in the visual arts/design 
area, which I am enjoying, while I am studying 
for the Bachelor of Communication Design”.  
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‘WICKED THE UNTOLD STORY OF OZ’  
Students and staff have been on the ‘Wicked’ journey for some time due to the COVID-19 restrictions in 
2020 and 2021. Despite the challenges, students were able to rehearse via zoom during lockdowns and 
the cast has been reunited and rehearsals have been face to face this year. We are very excited that the 
musical will now be able to be performed to live audiences on Wednesday 6 and Thursday 7 April 2022.  
Come and enjoy the wonderfully talented cast perform and celebrate their amazing achievements 
supported by our Director Mr Michael Kneebone, Vocal Coach Ms Wendy Nagel and Choreographer Ms 
Zoe Arsana. 
 
Book your tickets now!  

Performance Dates: WEDNESDAY 6 & THURSDAY 7 APRIL 2022. (Last week of Term 1)  

TIME: 7.OOPM  (2 EVENING PERFORMANCES ONLY) 

TICKETS: PRACC website 

TICKETS: (Adult $20.00), (Child/Concession $15.00 (Family - max 4: $50.00) 

• Enter an email address and set up account 
- Select the seats and number of tickets then ticket type eg Adult, Child/Concession, Family 

• Add to cart 

• Pay visa or Mastercard. (You will receive confirmation of the purchase instantly) 

• ENTRY to PRACC: You will be able to show the barcode ticket on your phone/print the ticket to 
enter. 

https://pracc.com.au/tickets/mill-park-secondary-college-presents-wicked/
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